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FLAG VOICE #556 

JTR Update to TLE 

30 August 2021 

Colleagues, I am pleased to announce a revision to the Temporary Lodging Expense (TLE) 
authorization in the Joint Travel Regulations (JTR). With Coast Guard support of the requested change, 
this approved revision allows for expedited review of a Service's request to increase TLE for up to 60 
days due to the severe housing shortage brought on by the COVID-19 pandemic. This JTR change, 
however, is not retroactive for expenses incurred prior to 25 August 2021. 

This change is not a blanket approval to increase all TLE to 60 days; it is intended to target those 
CONUS areas where the housing market is significantly stressed by the pandemic. This JTR change 
will allow Commanding Officers/Officers in Charge that are aware of severe housing shortages in their 
area of responsibility to work with the respective Local Housing Office to complete a TLE Data Request 
form and submit it to the Office of Military Personnel Policy (CG-133). After a completed TLE 
extension request is received by CG-133, the request will be validated and transmitted to the Per Diem, 
Travel, and Transportation Allowance Committee for final consideration and approval/disapproval. 

To help guide your subordinate commands through this process, you will soon see: 

1. An ALCOAST providing the specific steps to request the TLE Extension. 
2. An informational MyCG article on the update to the JTR. 

Although we are well into this PCS season, I ask you to work with all members to support their PCS 
efforts and help them understand this new revision to the JTR. I'm sure there will be questions, and if 
so, please direct them to HOS-DG-LST-CG- 1332-TRAVEL@uscg.rnil. Thank you for your leadership 
in another challenging transfer season. 
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